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MERRY CHRISTMAS and HAPPY NEW YEAR!! 

Thatôs the wish we have for everyone as we celebrate 

this wonderful time of year.  Last year at this time we 

were looking forward with a lot of excitement to 

becoming a new chapter in GWRRA on January 9, 

2016.  That date has come and gone and we are 

Tennessee Chapter E, although the date has come and 

gone the excitement is still present.  If anyone has any 

doubts about the excitement in Chapter E they should 

have been at Chapter Hôs meeting last Saturday and 

Chapter Aôs meeting Tuesday night.  Last Saturday, 

one of the coldest mornings of the year, eighteen of Chapter Eôs members traveled to 

Franklin to visit Chapter H at their monthly meeting, eleven of those members rode 

their motorcycles.  On Tuesday evening eleven Chapter E members traveled to 

Hermitage to support Chapter A at their meeting.  With storms threatening most 

opted to go in cars, all but two of our most avid riders, Jackie and Eden showed up at 

the departure location on the bike, however, with a little urging from a couple of us 

they parked the bike and rode with us in the car.  To come out in those numbers on a 

cold weekend morning and a stormy week night shows me that we are excited about 

what we do and very supportive of our sister chapters.  That excitement has been 

present all year long in Chapter E and no doubt will continue well into the future. 

Looking ahead to upcoming activities; the first will be our New Years Day Ride to 

Watertown and lunch at the Depot Junction Caf®; weather permitting we will ride 

our motorcycles, if not we will travel in our cars.  Either way, we will eat lunch and 

spend time with our Chapter family on New Yearôs Day.  On January 7, 2017 plans 

are to take a bus ride to The Tropicana Casino in Evansville, IN. January 14th we will 

have our January meeting and celebrate our Chaptersô first anniversary.  That is also 

the date for the District Winter Event at The Lane Agricultural Center in 

Murfreesboro; we will go there immediately after our meeting.  If you havenôt already 

registered for the Winter Event you might want to do that soon.  Also, donôt forget to 

register for Spring Fling before the deadlines, you can find all the information on The 

Winter Event and Spring Fling and the registration forms for both at the District web 

site www.gwrratn.org .  Spring Fling is scheduled for April 20-22, 2017; Chapter E 

will ride to Pigeon Forge as a group on Wednesday April 19th and return home on 

Sunday April 23rd.  Most of our members already have hotel reservations for Spring 

Fling, if you plan to attend and donôt have hotel reservations let us know and we will 

give you the information for the hotel/condos where most of us are staying.  

Again we hope everyone has a Very Merry Christmas and A Happy and Prosperous 

New Year.  See you at the Christmas Party. 

Merry Christmas and Stay Safe                                                                                                                                    

Randy and Delores Galloway 

Chapter Directors 
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We are friends 

for Fun, Safety 

and Knowledge. 

òWe believe in 

giving back to the       

community   

whenever we 

canó.  

OTHER KEY CHAPTER  

STAFF MEMBERS 

 

 

Sunshine Lady 

Janice McGlothlin 

 

50/50 Coordinator  

Geraldine Jones 

 

Motorist Awareness  

Tim & Carol Moore 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Walter & Barbara     

Donnell 

 

SHINY SIDE UP 

 

I attended the District Ops Meeting in November and 

Iôm glad I did.  I enjoyed the stories as told by our own 

District Bard, Gary Hamilton, but the breakout session 

for the Chapter Educators was also very informative.  

One of the main issues for Rider Education that has been 

in development in 2016 has been a replacement program 

for the Parking Lot Practices program or PLP.  Well, it 

is out there on the horizon but not quite ready for formal 

release yet in 2017.  We did get an introduction to the 

new program and I would like to pass on what I have 

learned so far. 

It will be called the Shiny Side Up Program (or as Gary says ñSunny Side Upò) and it will 

have several avenues to pursue to develop your rider skills.  The one that most interests me is 

called the Pursuit of Excellence program which is very similar to the old PLP program.  It will 

be different in that it will focus more on the chapter members riding needs rather than the   

formal structure and instruction of the old PLP program.  As a chapter, we can poll our    

members as to their wants and needs and then set up practices for what we need to most      

address.  Chapter members with more riding experience and better skills will be encouraged to 

discuss methods and techniques that work for them with less experienced members but ñoff 

the Rangeò.  The Range will be the course set up to practice and develop skills but there will 

be no instruction and no coaching on the range.  The participants will be free to discuss among 

themselves methods and techniques that work best for them off to the side where there will be 

no interference with members on the course.  There will be a Range Safety Officer who will 

have the critical role of keeping the course and riders safe and will be the only one on the 

range who is not riding.  

There will be more to come that I will pass along as the Shiny Side Up program develops.  I 

think this is just what we have been asking for and will go a long way to help us practice and 

develop safe riding skills.  I did have a minor request that chapter members and chapters be 

recognized for their participation in the Pursuit of Excellence program.  Just participating in a 

program to develop safer riding skills should be enough for us but I know how much we like 

our pins and patches. 

  

Ride Safe, Ride Smart and SEE you at the next practice, 

Murray Dunkin 

TN-E Chapter Educator    

 

 

Murray Dunkin 

Chapter òEó Educator 
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Your Chapter Team, Working for You! 

On Saturday, November 19th, Randy, Barry, Murray, Barbara, Mac, Brenda, Johnny and Ed, the primary 

Chapter Team, attended the 2016 Tennessee District Operations Meeting, at the New Heart Christian Church 

in Lebanon, Tennessee.  Walter was unable to attend, based on a scheduled work requirement.  The meeting 

began at 9:00 a.m. and concluded at approximately 3:00 p.m.  After the main group session, which included an 

Officer Training Program annual update, and lunch break, individual program break-out sessions for         

Directors/Treasurers, Educators, Membership Enhancement Coordinators and Trainers, were conducted.  

Aside from normal announcements and routine business conducted at meetings of this nature, announcements 

and explanations pertaining to changes in the annual financial report, forthcoming major changes for     

GWRRA University Instructors (particularly in the Leadership Training and Member Enhancement         

Programs) was explained and how the new Instructor Trainer Certification Program will progress and 

strengthen the various training classes offered to our participants.  The initial steps to become Instructor, 

Evaluator and Instructor Trainer qualified under the ITCP were explained by Max Thomas, District Trainer, 

and Jim Rambo,  Region N Trainer.  The addition of a new officer position at Chapter, District, Region and 

National levels was announced, that of Motorist Awareness Director/Coordinator.  Murray attended the     

Educator  break-out session and will address information provided in that group discussion in his article.                                                                            

Ed Grazier, Assistant Director 

Drive to Survive! 

ñOCP UPDATESò 

In order to maintain your OCP certification you must receive an update on OCP each year.  This is conducted at the 

District Ops meeting.  This year was no exception and we updated and renewed everyone that was in attendance. If you 

are OCP certified and did not attend the District Ops meeting you will need to do the following to renew your            

certification. 

Read this article in its entirety to receive the OCP update. Send an email to me at mlt1958@comcast.net saying you 

have read the OCP update. Complete these two tasks by December 31, 2016. So why not read this article now in its 

entirety and send me that email to make sure you get your OCP updated.  

Here is the update:  

OCP will be offline until further notice while it is being updated. You will not be able to take OCP online. The 

live version of OCP will be available to qualified instructors who can receive the updated material directly from 

the Region Trainer for a scheduled class. Anyone wanting to take an OCP class should contact their District 

Trainer to make arrangements for a live class.  

That is the entire update at this time.  The update was easy to read, quick and painless.  The 

hard part is going to be  making sure that you get on the list that you received the update to 

keep your records current. If you were at the District OPS meeting you do not have to do      

anything.  If you were not at the OPS meeting you need to send me an email saying that you 

read the update and that you need to be listed as having been updated.  Itôs easy, simple, but 

necessary to  maintain your OCP certification.  Please do it today.  

Max and Renee Thomas, Tennessee District Trainers  



Get Ready for a New Year 

Itôs been a FAST and busy year for 2016.  We have looked at many 

things such as how to be better seen or heard while on the road, or had 

some fun with a word puzzle.  This year was always BE SEEN AND BE 

SAFE for 2017 we will look at how not to become Bug Juice on 

someoneôs windshield.  Should Be fun. 

For the last time in 2016 BE SEEN BE SAFE 
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Tim and Carol Moore 

THE ñEò MACôs 

Hello Everyone from your MEPCôs, 

Happy Holidays! 

We had a good turn out for the Smyrna Christmas    

Parade.  Thanks to everyone that came out and          

decorated your bikes for the parade.  Chapter E was a 

great looking bunch if we do say so ourselves.  After the 

parade we headed over to Ed & Mary Annôs house for 

lunch!  Thank you both for opening your home up to us 

and providing us all with a great meal. 

Hope to see everyone at the Christmas Party on         

December 10, at OôCharleyôs Restaurant in     

Murfreesboro. 

Have Fun Ride Safe, 

Johnny & Brenda 

Johnny Victory/Brenda Lane              

Membership Enhancement                      

Program Coordinators                             

615-653-0961 

LAST CAMPING TRIP OF 2016 

The first week of November found a number of us from the Chapter experiencing the last few good 

camping days for 2016.  Our  group of five campers (Randy & Delores, Walter & Barbara,  Barry & 

Connie, Robby & Lynda Roberts, and Ed & Mary Ann) spent five days and nights at the Montgomery 

Bell State Park Campgrounds in Burns, Tennessee.  It was that one last fling of the year, before we 

stored and winterized our units for 2016.  The nights were somewhat cool, but we found ourselves 

warmed by the evening campfires, the camaraderie,  and the canopy with four sides, where we   enjoyed 

our evening meals together.  The guys headed over to the Montgomery Bell State Park Golf Course for 

18 holes and had a great time, while the girls remained in camp (sleeping late and playing board games).  

Noteworthy, was the fact that we finally got Walter to play a round of golf with us (his first round ever).   

With just a little more practice, we could all be taking lessons from Walter . . . Quite impressive for his first round.  And, we were fortu-

nate enough to see the Super Moon, on the crystal clear evenings.  Although the campers have been retired for the year, we have a num-

ber of pleasant memories from this past year of camping experiences.  We look forward to more fun in 2017. 


